
Central High School Alumni Association 
Minutes of Meeting of May 10, 2022 
Held at Home of Paul & Jayne O’Brien 

As Well As Via Zoom  
 
 Meeting was called to order by President Richmond at 5:34pm 

In attendance were: Sal Masiello, Paul Dolan, Jayne O’Brien, Paul O’Brien, Lyle 
Perra, Steve Bianchi, Gene Richmond & Deb Bush.  Also in attendance via Zoom 
were Dianna Lana, Dean Tallman, Elaine Whited & Nikki Jimenez 

 Minutes of previous meeting: 
The minutes of the meeting of April 12th were accepted on a motion by Paul Dolan, 
seconded by Paul O’Brien.  

 Treasurer’s Report: 
Treasurer Jayne O’Brien noted the following. The General Fund started with a 
balance of $1,114.02, with deposits of $500.00 and expenses of $19.77 (Staples) 
leaving a balance of $1,594.25. The Grant Fund, Athletic Hall of Fame, and the 
Scholarship Fund had no activity, leaving balances of $3,809.98 (Grant Fund), 
$7,458.34 (Athletic Hall of Fame) and $16,891.37 (Scholarship Fund).  
Total balance in Washington Trust Account is $29,753.94. The report was 
accepted on a motion by Sal Masiello, seconded by Lyle Perra. 
 

 Scholarship Committee: 
Chairman Paul Dolan reported that the association had received eight applicants 
for scholarships.  The committee recommended five of the applicants receive 
scholarships.  Discussion was had regarding how the scholarships would be 
dispersed, either in one $1,000 check after verification or into two $500 checks 
(one per semester).  On a motion by Sal Masiello, seconded by Lyle Perra it was 
decided that a single $1,000 scholarship would be awarded to the five 
recommended applicants. Each would be a named scholarship.  
 Makayla Alexander – Peter Sweet Scholarship 
 Crystal Cruz – Victor Capellan Scholarship 
 Jasley De Jesus – Don Bianco Scholarship 
 Oluwagbemiga Ljifsoye – Umberto Milano Scholarship 
 Christina Torres – Class of 1974 Scholarship 
 

 Hall of Fame Committee Update:  
Chairman Steve Bianchi noted that he received one response, from Ana Barraza,  
to his request for a member who wished to become the HOF secretary.  He is 
planning a committee meeting for the first week of June and will report any 



progress at our next meeting.  Paul O’Brien noted that the committee must 
present to the BOD, for their approval, the locale for the next banquet. 

 
 Communications Committee: 

There was no report. 
  

 Events Committee: 
There was no report. 
 

 New Business: 
On a motion by Paul O’Brien, seconded by Deb Bush, the date of September 
18th was set for a golf tournament to be held at Triggs Golf Course.  The 
motion was carried. 
 
President Richmond noted the need to get our website back on line.  Don 
Bianco volunteered to work towards this goal. 
 
President Richmond along with those members presents requested that 
Secretary Sal Masiello send a note of thanks to Deb Cockfield for her $500 
donation. 
 

 Open Discussion: 
Paul O’Brien made note of the golf tournament again and noted that he will 
be sending out flyers regarding participation in either the tournament, the 
subsequent banquet or both. 

 
The meeting was adjourned at 6:32pm on a motion by Sal Masiello, seconded by 
Paul O’Brien. 


